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ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 2nd February, 2015 

 

Present: Cllrs Steve Davies, Michelle Rees-Siso, Jill Gibson, Barbara Summons, M.B.E., 

Rhys Jones; Peter Horton (Clerk).  

Apologies: C’llr Roy Venables; County Councillor Rob Summons.      

 

Minutes of the January 2015 monthly meeting 

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Steve 

Davies, seconder C’llr Jill Gibson).  

 

Matters Arising 
Watery Lane. The site meeting with P.C.C. had taken place, and works had been agreed to install a 

new gully, and monitor the situation thereafter.  

Plans 

Refusals of planning permission 

14/0744/PA (alterations, Great Westfield Farm). 

Accounts 

There were no Accounts for discussion this month.  

Correspondence 

1) Planed – Newsletter – passed to C’llr Barbara Summons for perusal.  

2) Hywel Dda Health Board – Notification of forthcoming community meetings – noted.  

3) Clerk’s & Councils Direct – Newsletters – copies circulated to Members. 

4) C’llr Rob. Summons – Prior notification of upcoming consultation on proposed changes to 

send pupils from Cleddau Reach School to Milford secondary School – noted.  

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance 

Dog fouling signage. C’llr Roy Venables had put up the two signs, and these were still in situ.  

Village Amenity. The Clerk had made enquiries with P.A.L.C. An arrangement was in place 

whereby legal opinions could be obtained for a flat £75 fee. Members decided to obtain advice 

more locally. C’llr Jill Gibson mentioned that she might know someone that could offer advice, and 

would try to obtain this. Matter to be placed on March agenda for any necessary further discussion. 

Rosemarket Village issues. Members noted that the Village was looking very untidy at the 

moment, especially with the amount of rubbish littering the streets. Members discussed the 

possibility of paying a handyman to do necessary odd-jobs. C’llr Barbara Summons particularly 

mentioned issues along the Neyland Road. Clerk to contact P.C.C. regarding the condition of the old 

railway bridge and damaged stone wall.  

Cycle path. Members had received complaints about problems with horses on the cycle path. Clerk 

to write to P.C.C. to ask for the prohibition of horses to be enforced.  

Any other business 

Cycle path. C’llr Jill Gibson had noticed the lack of a rubbish bin on the long stretch on Upper 

Crossing – between Johnston Station and first crossing on Westbury Road. This had led to worse 

litter and dog mess problems than on other sections of the path.   

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

The meeting concluded at 7-30pm.  

 

Date of next meeting :  

Monday 2
nd

 March, 2015, at 7 pm  


